PPCMA Update 05-04-07

Dear PPCMA Members:

We hope everyone has made it through the recent storms with no damage. It certainly would appear the drought is broken in this part of Texas!

Two meetings occurred this week, both on Thursday May 3rd.

ACC (05-03-07)
The ACC met with Board Representative Monty Lewis acting as temporary Chairman.  Monty will act in this capacity (as a non-voting member) until a Chairman is selected by the Committee.  Bob Ziemski will be Vice Chairman for the ACC. Monty welcomed the new members and the returning members to this year's ACC.  Returning members are Bob Zeimski, Cecil Caldwell, Chuck Fowler, Charlie Lee, Jim Miller, and Anita New. New members are Lloyd Jones, John Travis, Terry Smith, Dave Arnette, and John Gehring.  An alternate Board Representative, Marv Jensen, also attended this meeting.

Monty provided a board update. Two previously approved ACC recommendations will be considered by the Board at tonight's Board of Directors Meeting.  These are the new ACC Building Permit Application Form and the request for a variance for an outbuilding at 6116 Nutcracker Drive.  The dispute with the Developer regarding the $1,000 Building Permit Fee and the $1,500 Concrete Truck Road Fee is being handled by the Board and the LENMO Committee.  Monty further mentioned that he has received several e-mails regarding drainage issues due to the recent rains.  According to Monty, PPOA and ACC have no responsibility for those drainage issues.  It was further noted that Texas State Regulations are in place regarding those concerns.

Future ACC minutes will be distributed and approved (or disapproved) by the ACC members via an e-mail distribution.  This will allow the ACC to post their future minutes on the PPOA Web Site in a more timely manner.

PPOA Code Enforcement Officer Brent Hamilton noted that they were working on mowing compliance issues and still pursuing completion of the home on Greenleaves (See PPCMA update of 03-16-07 for details).

Operations Manager Mitch Tyra noted that the ACC was still working with the By-Laws Committee on Chapters 2 and 13 of the Rules and Regulations and that he hoped to see all of the ACC Rules and Policies incorporated into the By-Laws.

The Committee then went to work on two new House Applications and ten Miscellaneous Permit Applications.

Monthly PPOA Board Meeting (05-03-07)

Gary Guffey began the meeting at 6:30 pm prior to calling it to order, with about 35 guests in attendance, including members and staff.  Gary made a few announcements. First,  that PPOA does not want to be in the commercial lot mowing business. As such, the cost of the first penalty mow will be $60, increasing to $100 on subsequent violations of overgrown grass resulting in a penalty mow. The RV hearing is May 30th, 1:30 pm at the Johnson County Justice Center in Cleburne. The dispute with Anthony over the $1,000 ACC Building Permit Fee and the $1,500 Road Maintenance Fee issues will likely be settled in court.

Ron Keeney reported on the erroneous electric bills that had been received for January and February at the PAC. While PPOA is now more comfortable with the corrected bill level, a number of "punch list" items were discovered that have led to remedial steps by the subcontractors and the Anthonys. Ron said the punch list contained approximately 30 items and should be completed within the month.

Gary responded to questions as to why the warning sirens never went off with the recent tornado in Pecan. He said the only people that have the authority to activate the alarms are the nearest "mayor", the National Weather Service, the Nuclear Plant officials or the Sheriff.  No "storm spotters" had observed any rotation, so the system was not activated.

Monty Lewis reported that the gates between the Bluffview Estates/Condos and the Marina will be replaced with a fence with no access. Not all of the folks on the Bluffs are Pecan members. This change will also allow improvements to be made to Marina parking.

Carl Chaney, Safety & Security Chair, reported that the speed limit on Westover will all become 35 mph. Advisory signs will be placed on the sharp curves, but the posted limit on the curves will increase from 25 to 35 mph to avoid the perception of a "speed trap".

The meeting was then officially called to order.

Minutes of the April 5th meeting were approved.

Bob Osterling gave the Treasurer's Report with financials through March, 2007. For March, PPOA in total lost ($1,019) vs. a budgeted profit of $4,911. On a year to date basis, a loss of ($9,172) has occurred, vs. a budgeted loss of ($38,441).

Gary noted that F&B has lost ($95,202) year to date versus a budgeted loss of ($64,993). He noted that the budget had assumed the Clubhouse Renovation was budgeted to occur last year and in fact occurred this year. That is part of the $30,209 shortfall in F&B profit.  (PPCMA would point out that ($17,139) of the ($30,209) F&B shortfall occurred in March 2007, not as part of the earlier facility closure associated with the renovation.) Bob Lowrey expressed continued concern for F&B, and asked staff to bring a normalized view back to the board that would project where F&B is expected to really be. Bob Osterling said a full year projection for all departments was in the works, that should provide the picture on F&B.

Committee Chairmen and members were then approved by motions.

Here are the new committee structures.

Airport: Dick Carmichael (Chair), Lynda Tomlinson (Board Representative), Sid Tucker, Dana Segler, Les Staples, Sam Butler, John McComas and Doug Crumrine.

ACC: Monty Lewis (Temporarily Acting Chair), Marv Jensen (Board Representative), Bob Ziemski, Cecil Caldwell, Chuck Fowler, Charlie Lee, Bill Green, Jim Miller, Anita New, Lloyd Jones, John Travis, Terry Smith, John Gehring and Dave Arnette.

By-laws: Approved at Previous Meeting, with Joe Westover (Chair) and George Coker (Board Representative).

Finance: Don Crocker (Chair),  Lynda Tomlinson (Board Representative), Dick Brozek, Ron Cotton, Andy Scoggin, Tom Kemp and Gary Bailey.

Golf: Don Fairweather (Chair), Ron Keeney (Board Representative), Vinnie Willmeth, Joe Westover, Diane Miller, Danny Peal, Carter Gresham, Robo Robinius (Standing Member as MGA President) and Brenda Isham (Standing Member as LGA President).

Grounds: Larry Wilkins (Chair), Billie Henderson (Board Representative), Bobie Papasan, Lucie Reed, Wayne Blank, Allan Boynton, Bill Shaffer, Nancy Fernandes and Barbara Goodwin-Lantz.

House: Sally Baker (Chair), Bob Lowrey (Board Representative), Sharon Boone, Carole Fowler, Rosemary Lee, Sandi McClinton, Elaine Wilks, Jean Hamel, Susan Carpenter, Raye Travis, Mary Curl, Kathy Beech and Brenda Shawen. Dee Hansen is an alternate and Juania Ball is president of the Woman's Club.

Infrastructure: Richard Drake (Chair), Marv Jensen (Board Representative), Don Cotton, Marv Nelson, Wally Frazer and Josh Rosenfeld.

LENMO: Ron Keeney (Chair & Board Representative), Lynda Tomlinson, Frank Andrews, Keith Spradlin and Dick Jones.

Long Range Planning:  (to be determined)

Marina: Duggan Smith (Chair), Monty Lewis (Board Representative), Gary Jacobs, Bill Mahaffey, Vic Nagie, Walt Pluznick, Bob Price, Louis Wienecke and Marv Nelson.

Membership: Marilynn Jones (Chair), Billie Henderson (Board Representative), Elsie Tallant, Charlotte Andreas, Sharon Dempsay, Mary Morgan, Ruth Smith and Mary Kunkel.

Safety & Security: Carl Chaney (Chair), George Coker (Board Representative), Dave Morrow, Allene Gourley, Marcus Marlin, Jerry Althouse, Barbara Petty, Steve Fortenberry and Tom Roman.

Sports & Recreation: Janie Honea (Chair), Billie Henderson (Board Representative), Pat Bergemen, Sy Rosenfeld, Brandi Chapman, Terri Freeman, Tom Roman, Marsha Russell, Donna Franzmathes, Joi Keakey and Mary Ann Warner.

Tennis: Sharon Crittenden (Chair), Frank Andrews (Board Representative), Ray Lewis, Nick Conte, Dan Crise, Dave Leaverton, Gonzalo Nunez and Gene Lewis.

It was noted by Bob Lowrey that about 70% of the committee chairs are not new, but are carrying over in their duties from last year.


(PPCMA apologizes in advance for any misspellings!)

Bob Lowrey then gave an update on the recently formed Communications Task Force. Members include Jim Maclea, Steve Haines, Carl Chaney, Terri Freeman, Robo Robinius, Bobbie Brownlee, Brenda Fisher, Michael Bartholomew, David Jeffries, David Sandeford and others as invited. The group is meeting twice weekly in April and May.

Objectives are:

1. Develop an EXECUTABLE communications plan

2. Create specific tools to enhance two way communications

3. Establish a commitment to communications that will last into the future and transcend boards

Current Assessment: Categories of communications, Responsibility Matrix and Measurement of Effectiveness.

A report back to the board is expected by June 30, 2007.

Five capital AFEs were then approved:

Repaving at the Marina: $45,000. (Replacement) This project had been approved last year, but was never acted upon. Under accounting policy, it could not carry forward and therefore requires re-approval.

Repaving of Park Roads: $76,892 (not to exceed). (Replacement) This project will repave access and parking at Planeview Park, Falls Beach, Plantation Beach, Sandy Beach and the maintenance road off of Woodlawn.

Enclosure of Marina Cooking Area: $5,500. (New) This project will bring the Marina cooking area into compliance with Health Department regulations.

Trailer Mounted "Smoker" for F&B: $3,056. (New) F&B plans to provide BB-Q catering for groups and special functions.

Teen Room Maintenance: $4,750. (Replacement) Scope of this in-house work will include light fixtures, ceiling tiles, carpentry supplies, a prefabricated counter top, paint, miscellaneous fixtures and carpet. A detailed cleaning will be done. This project scope was determined after the board made a visit to the Teen Room to personally inspect what needs to be repaired. The House Committee's "floor tiling project" (as described in PPCMA Update - 03-23-07) will not be done as a direct result of the board's review. The project will be completed prior to the opening of the pool.

These projects bring the "new capital" spending to $19,000 for the year, against the $50,000 Board limit.

ACC then brought action items forth. A C&R variance request, unanimously supported by ACC, to locate a 12' x 16' storage building to the side of, as opposed to directly behind a home located at 6116 Nutcracker was approved for William and Janice Curry in Orchard 8.

The revised ACC Building Permit Application was then discussed. Bob Lowrey felt By-laws should review the application. George Coker, Mitch Tyra and Monty Lewis disagreed. The new application form was then approved, and By-laws was asked by Gary to do a courtesy review after the fact. Bob Lowrey then made a motion that By-laws be tasked to formally review the newly board approved application. Monty Lewis and Ron Keeney voted against the review motion, which passed.

Grounds Committee members were expanded from seven members to ten. Safety & Security was expanded from seven to eight members.

Michael Bartholomew gave the Management Report. Carl Chaney and Bonnie Lane were named Volunteers of the Year at a recent Volunteer Luncheon provided for last year's committee members. Carl worked with Channel 28 and Bonnie worked the Clubhouse renovation.

Congratulations!

All members should receive a call from Fire & EMS as part of their fundraiser. The percentage of monthly contributors is currently 38% of residents, not including those that prefer to give lump sums. The goal is to increase the 38% significantly.

Seal coat work to repair the new roads will occur over the next 60 days, once evening temperatures increase. The Clubhouse painting and pool repair work will conclude soon. Roll out of the Value Cards will be on May 15th. The gazebo has been repainted. An electronic gate at the Marina will be installed in the next month. Signage at the circles and PAC is now lit. May 19th will be the big "Spring EAA Fly-in" to Pecan's airport. The Health Fair and Summer Sign ups will also be going that day at the PAC.

No comments were made during the open session and the meeting adjourned.

Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen

John Gehring

Mike "Robo" Robinius

Ray Stallings

Dan White

To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at PPCMA@charter.net
www.PPCMA.org
